
Minutes of the FEBRUARY 2007 General Meeting, Arizona Chapter MOAA 
A Luncheon Meeting of the General Membership was held on February 17, 2007, at the McCormick Ranch 
Golf Club. President Terry Tassin called the Meeting to order at 12:00 PM. Bob Rutherford gave the 
Invocation. Terry Tassin led the Pledge of Allegiance. 
 
Members Present: 40.   
 
Minutes: The last General Meeting Minutes were approved and accepted as distributed by email. 
 
Reports: 
 Treasurer’s Report: The Treasurer’s Report was accepted and approved as distributed in the 
BOD minutes. 
 
 President: Terry Tassin requested anyone who hasn’t renewed their membership to do so. He 
also brought attention to the new greeters we had today.  There will be greeters at all the upcoming general 
meetings.   He mentioned there may be a summer program that involves a dinner theater.  More 
information will be forthcoming in the sentinel and future general meetings. 
 
 Legislative:  Gary Fredricks gave an update on current national and state legislative issues.  He 
encouraged everyone to use the canned letters to members of the Armed Service Committees in the 
February issue of the Military Officer. 
 
Lunch: was served and enjoyed by all 
 
10 -Minute Break. 
 
President: Terry Tassin introduced our guest speaker Jeff Young who gave a very entertaining 
presentation On “Humor is no Laughing Matter” 
 
New Business: 

 
All Chapter members were asked to consider stepping up and filling the Sentinel Editor 
for the Chapter.  If interested, Contact Terry Tassin at 623-931-1546. 
 
Chapter 50/50 raffle was held with $41being paid out and $41 entered into the Scholarship account.  
Winners were: 
$20 prize won by Chet Baumer 
$21 prize won by Fran Tassin  
 
Baseball Tickets Raffle was held with $62 going into the scholarship fun: 
Winner was: Mary Kay Worthington 
 
Award Presenters:  Still need a few presenters for JROTC awards banquet.  If interested contact Terry 
Tassin at 623-931-1546 
 
Good of the Order: Dan Conway encouraged everyone to check out the picture and article about the 
chapters’ 50th anniversary in the February issue of the Military Officer. 
 
Bob Rutherford gave the Benediction. 
 
Motion to Adjourn was made and seconded. The meeting adjourned at 1:40 PM. 
 
Submitted: 
 
Ron Perkins 
Secretary 


